Site Inspection Report of Divisional Forest Officer,
Nagaon South Division, Hojai.

(For proposed 132 KV D/C Sankardev Nagar — Lumding Transmission
line A.E.G.C.L., Samaguri)

A proposal (Reference No. FP/AS/TRANS/44841/2020) has been receipt for
diversion of 9.2 Hect. of Forest land in Lumding RF for non-forestry purpose under
FC Act. The proposal has been received from Asstt. General Manager, 220 KV Grid
Sub-Station, AEGCL, Samaguri. Today on 19/11/2022, 1 visited the area and found
that the proposed 9.2 Hect. Forest land is required by the User Agency for 132 KV
D/C Sankardev Nagar — Lumding Transmission line by the A.E.G.C.L., Samaguri.
Proposed area is covered with trees i.e. Lali, Phool Gomari, Saura, Doodh, Bhelkor,
Moj, Tinipati, Teak, Sil Gomari, Haldu, Ahot, Bandardima, Ahoi, Kanchan, Bajiow
etc.

The 132 KV D/C Sankardev Nagar — Lumding Transmission line is required by
the A.E.G.C.L., Samaguri for supply of electricity to the people.

It is mentioned that the 132 KV D/C Sankardev Nagar — Lumding
Transmission line passes through Lumding RF under Nagaon South Division, Hojai.
The Lumding RF is a part of “Dhansiri — Lumding Elephant Reserve” under the
Project Elephant as declared vide the Govt. Notification No. FRW-44/2002/70 dtd.
19/04/2003.

Specific recommendation for acceptance of proposal:

The proposed 132 KV D/C Sankardev Nagar —~ Lumding Transmission line is
the project received from the Asstt. General Manager, 220 KV Grid Sub-station,
A.E.G.CL., Samaguri having public interest. It will improve the distribution of
electricity without causing major damage to the forest land, provided mitigated
measures are to be implemented by the User Agency as per the existing Guideline.
Therefore the permission for diversion is recommended for the aforesaid purpose.




